
 Florida Department of 
Memorandum                       Environmental Protection 
 

 
TO:              James Byer 
 
FROM:       Nicole McDonald 
 
DATE:        September 11, 2007 
 

SUBJECT:  Closure of McKenzie Tank Lines (St. Marks Terminal) OGC # 07-1467-65-
HW

• NWD HW compliance inspection on February 28, 2007 with the following 
violations: 

o General requirements for storage of used oil 
o General requirements for used oil filter 

• Enforcement meeting held July 18, 2007.   

• Return to compliance inspection was conducted on August 15, 2007. 

• Short Form Consent Order (penalties only) executed  

• Civil Penalty, $3,100 and cost $250 was paid in full on September 5, 2007.  

• All conditions of SFCO have been met. 

• Recommend that this case be closed. 


	TO:              James Byer

